
Kansas District Lutheran Laymen’s League Board of Governors Meeting
August 8, 2015

Christ the King Lutheran Church, Salina, Kansas

Tim Voelker, President called the meeting to order and opened with a prayer.
 

Minutes from April 18, 2015, were accepted as printed.  Carroll Hackbart then gave a brief treasurer’s 
report.  He mentioned that $1000 has been received by the endowment committee and put in a CD.  After some 
discussion the board decided to give grants of no more than $100 each to church organizations wanting to 
publicize a gospel outreach event using Lutheran Hour Ministries material.  A motion was made, seconded and 
carried to approve this proposal.  Then the treasurer’s report was approved.
 

Discussion then followed on how to get more congregations and individuals from the more populated 
areas of the District involved with  LLL/LHM activities and programs.  Also it was pointed out that a majority 
of the recipients of Financial Aid for students go to these areas.  After some discussion President Tim Voelker 
was asked to write these churches explaining the programs of the LLL/LHM and District events and encourage 
more participation from congregations and individuals.
 

On Regional activities Ron Bott reported the Mission U event was cancelled in March.  He also reported
that Mick Onnen was the speaker at the Rally held at Mt. Calvary, Marysville.
 

Tim mentioned to get reports to John for the LLL Reporter as they happen.
 

Mike Tonn reported on the State Fair Booth.  We have been there for 30 years.  They are always looking
for helpers and are also getting new material including Spanish language material.
 

Ron rBott eported the Kansas State Fair Worship Service will be September 13th at 10:00 am at the 
Bretz and Young Law Arena.  Pastor Scott Snow will lead the service with a choir from Holy Cross, Wichita.
 

Richard Schrum reported on the District Convention.  The dates are November 7th and 8th at St. John 
Lutheran Church in Topeka.  Registration forms are available in the LLL Reporter or contact Vern Brobst at 
vern.brobst@gmail.com.
 

Arlen Schultz will get Kansas District information to the Lutheran Witness.
 

At the upcoming District Convention we will be electing a secretary, treasurer and board members from 
Regions 1, 3 and 5.  Discussion followed on how to get candidates for these positions.  Anyone with names can 
contact John Johnson or Arlen Schultz.
 

Tim Voelker will ask Rick Chewning to serve as Golf Chairman.
 

At the Church Workers Conference the Kansas District will be present and set up a display.  Tim 
Voelker will find people to be there.
 

After some discussion a motion was made to keep the present 5 Regions and not change to the 4 similar 
to the Kansas District LCMC.  This motion was seconded and carried.
 

Zones having Fall Rallies should notify Tim Voelker so he can find representatives.
 

The meeting was adjourned.
 
Ronald Bott, Acting Secretary
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